Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 
Notes from Meeting
Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 10th April 2019
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	Ian Robbins
	IR 
	Chair

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	Membership Co-Ordinator

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Lesley Roberts
	LR
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Practice Manager

	
	Val Hall
	VH
	

	
	Alison Carp
	AC
	

	
	Mike Cozens
	MC
	

	
	Linda Tweats
	LT
	

	
	Sara Mann
	SM
	

	
	Norma Thornhill
	NT
	

	
	Judy Samuel
	JS
	

	
	David Rushton
	DR
	

	
	Roy Hiscock
	RH
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Ken Byatt
	KB
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	RD
	


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	
	
	
	

	1.
	Apologies.                      As above.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Matters arising from meeting 20th February 2019;
Deputy Chair Vacancy – IR received no expressions of interest in vacancy, would like everyone to think about this.
Practice Pharmacist – SB advised still currently working on Primary Care Networks, of which clinical pharmacists is first area to be looked at.
County Services Building – SB advised GPs are no longer purchasing the building
Membership Co-Ordinator Job Description – agreed and IR added to constitution
Welcome Pack – KG advised contents discussed at last meeting added and circulated hard copy for everyone to review throughout the meeting.
Extended Access – SB to update website with similar information as to Notice Board
Patients signed up online – SB advised there are now 1,062 patients signed up to patient online services. The practices are working towards a 10% target.
JS mentioned that there is now a ‘phone app. – ‘NHS App.’- for access to online services. 

NHS consultation – IR advised hard copies not received in time for use. LR advised that questions given to the CCG at meetings are now being answered directly to the individual who asked them.
	IR

SB

	

	
	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from Locality Meeting 12th March 2019
Midlands Partnership Foundation Trust - User Group – IR explained that a member of the PPG Locality attends this group and the Locality agreed to ensure representation if member unable to attend.
GP Networks – see notes below (7).
Phlebotomy Services – IR provided update on phlebotomy. CCG have agreed to provide walk in service at LMH as interim measure. SB emailed CCG to find out details to provide to patients (including how many days per week, how many hours a day etc) but have not received any information.
NHS 111 – see notes below (4).
	SB/IR


	

	
	
	
	

	4.
	NHS 111 Services
JS discussed how the NHS 111 system works and that they can book patients into the appropriate services that are available (including OOH and extended access hubs)
JS advised that she is happy to take feedback, positive or negative.

Action – IR asked all to speak to 3 people before the next meeting and ask them their experience of 111.  Feedback any comments to him or JS.
	ALL
	

	
	
	
	

	5.
	Improving the patient experience
All discussed ideas to improve patient experience within the Practice.

Ideas included: Reception area (possible re-configuration), check-in screen location, visual call in on TV screen.

SB to discuss with GPs and speak to Practice Manager from Moorland Medical Centre (just had a new Reception built) to see what they are doing and how funded.

IR indicated that PPG involvement in any planning could add to the process.

The idea of a PPG/Practice Newsletter was suggested by KG. A discussion followed. 

Agreed that KG would instigate a working group to take this idea forward.
Due to pressure of time IR advised all that he would circulate by email some information/ideas on ways to reduce ‘DNAs’ – missed appointments. For information and possible discussion next meeting.
	SB

KG

IR
	

	
	
	
	

	6.
	N.A.P.P Awareness Week.
IR advised the meeting that this would occur between 10th – 15th June this year. In previous years this PPG had not organised events for this as many often away on holiday at this time – including himself.  A short discussion followed.

Action agreed – some form of display on the PPG Notice Board – IR to undertake this task.
	IR
	

	
	
	
	

	7.
	GP/Primary Care Network (PCN) – in Leek
Dr Williams attended the meeting for this item only. Dr Williams explained the process of how the role of the Network has developed. Practices have received national guidance to work towards submitting the application to become a PCN by 15th May 2019. PCNs need to have between 30,000-50,000 patients.
The first areas PCNs will work on is Social Prescribers (these are 100% funded) and Pharmacists (70% funded).
Dr Williams explained that the Leek practices were looking to work together but have had interest from the Biddulph practices to join, so are meeting (Leek, Biddulph practices and CCG reps) to discuss how this would work. Dr Williams explained that we would likely have to join with Biddulph as the three Leek practices do not work out to 30,000 patients, Biddulph numbers are lower and the ‘exception rule’ – where the CCG could allow smaller network sizes - does not apply in Staffordshire.
PPG Members asked how they can support the PCN. Dr Williams asked for support from the three Leek PPGs. 
Agreed, IR will discuss with other Leek PPG Chairs how we can support collectively.
	IR.

(Meeting Chairs -16.4.19)
	

	
	
	
	

	8.
	Any other business
Social prescribing events at The Practice, 24th April and 1st May. – SB to inform Practice Nurse that PPG are keen to be involved. Agreed. Members to volunteer if possible. Details to be circulated.
Diabetes 2 Programme – Programme available and running in Leek for patients who are below the diabetes range to support patients with lifestyle and diet to prevent patients from developing diabetes. Eligible patients are receiving letter inviting them to join. 

IR advised that the Diabetes 2 bus visit to Leek town centre on the 27th March, that he had circulated details of, did not place. He had emailed the CCG to ask what had happened. No reply as yet. NT said that it had been seen on Morrison’s car park. 

Dermatology – AC raised query around dermatology locally as has been informed by hospital that would need to go to Birmingham. 
Agreed. SB to have a look at comms and send email with information following meeting.
	SB/IR
SB
	

	
	
	
	

	9.
	Date of Next Meeting.
WEDNESDAY 19th June 2019.  10.00 AM
Leek Health Centre.
	ALL
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